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COVID-19: DPPO Community Property 
 

 
Yesterday, on March 30, 2020, the provincial government issued a new emergency order under 
the Emergency Management and Civil Protection Act to close all outdoor recreational amenities, such 
as sports fields and playgrounds, effective immediately. These actions were made based on the 
advice of the Province’s Chief Medical Officer of Health. The new order closes all communal or 
shared, public or private, outdoor recreational amenities everywhere in Ontario, including but not 
limited to playgrounds, sports fields, and tennis courts. 
 
 
WHAT THIS MEANS FOR DUCLOS POINT: 
 
 
Per the Provincial order, the DPPO field/park, playgrounds, tennis court, and right-of-ways are closed 
and must not be used by you, your family members, or any guests at any time, for any purpose, until 
further notice. 
 
While you may walk through the large DPPO-owned field, please do not congregate in the field and 
maintain a physical distance of at least 2 meters/6 feet apart from others. 
 
The Board of Directors will continue to monitor developments at the federal, provincial, and 
municipal/local levels and we commit to providing you information that impacts Duclos Point and its 
residents in a timely manner. 
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the DPPO Board of 
Directors. Contact information is available here: https://dppo.org/contact-us/. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Linda Wahrer 
President, D.P.P.O. 
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